Mrs. H. Leigh MacCurdy, Apartment 5-G, 25 Parkview Avenue, Bronzville, New York.

Dear Lizaboth:

This is a belated answer to your good letter of August 15th written at Boulder, but I am sure you can understand how easy it is to neglect our correspondence during the fall rush of emrollment.

The department is running smoothly, with everyone busy. We have 114 majors this fall, 20 of them seniors. This evening the Sasnak Club is having a dinner meeting with Strong Himmen as the principal speaker. He will talk on "What an Administrator Expects of a Physical Education Teacher".

Another gala event that we are planning on is the Folk Dence Festival on October 28 at which time Dr. Anne Schley Duggan and her group will be here for three sessions.

The enclosed Sasnak Newsletters and other bulletins will show you how busy we are. By the way, Evelyn Herriman does the illustrations for these mimeographed sheets, which I think are very clever. She has developed tremendously in the past year. Yes, it was I who sent the mother over there to see you. Even old maids miss their guesses sometimes! Miss Hoover has spoken to me about the vast improvement Evelyn has made.

Saturday morning we are having our first recreation hour in the gymnasium for the children of faculty members. The response to our invitation to the faculty has been overwhelming.

I trust that things are fine with you and Dr. Mac-Curdy. Our best regards to both of you.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH